
Welcome to our first Newsletter of 2022 following our February Trustee Meeting. Can't believe
Summer is over already 
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Grounds & Maintenance

Fibre Installation

Anzac Plaque

Thanks to Graeme
Brider for organizing
this on behalf of the

Trust, and Lew Price for
fixing into location at

the Anzac Flagpole. We
think it looks great! 

Lots of great feedback on the Lawn Mowing by Lifestyle
Lawns, lawns are looking so neat and tidy!



Kerbside - This was brought to our attention and discussed

at the Annual Public Meeting. We are in contact with
contractors and will keep you updated.



Hall upgrade - Bruce MacKenzie has been working hard on
this project and is currently working with the designer and

WDC, as well as getting expressions of interest from
builders. Due to Covid all processes take a bit longer than

usual.



Vegetation Bins - Thanks Graeme for organizing the
vegetation bins to be emptied this has now been done. 






New Website

Look out for our brand new website going live over
the next week or so! The website address will

remain the same
www.nrv.co.nz

However lots of exciting changes and a brand new
look including the logo you can see at the top of the

newsletter.

Podiatry Services

Jennifer Griffin is a registered Podiatrist, based in town,
however she has contacted us in regards to home visits. If
she is able to co-ordinate a number of visits in one day she

is able to keep costs down for Residents. 
Please contact Jennifer on 09 438 8207 or

jennifergriffinpodiatry@gmail.com



What English word has three consecutive double
numbers?

What has a city but no buildings and a lake but no water?

RIDDLE ME THIS! 
(see answers bottom of next page)

1.

2.

mailto:jennifergriffinpodiatry@gmail.com


    
  The first newsletter for 2022, lets hope it will be a better year than 2021 regarding 

the covid.
Despite saying this we have started the year with a Tsunami doing a lot of damage at

Tutukaka Marina, Omicron in the area and a heatwave which was unbearable for a couple
of weeks.

Not a lot to report at this time of the year. Everyone keeping out of the heat and doing
their own thing. 

January was very quiet around the village, but we still did manage to have our usual
Happy Hour on Sunday the 2nd, not so many there this month but a few hours of fun

followed by a sausage sizzle. The quiz question was won by Shelia.
February Happy hour we had a good turn out and a big welcome home to Lois. Nice to see
you back home. Also thank you Murray for the lovely Camembert cheese you bring along.

The quiz this month was won by Mark (our lovely trust member)
BOWLS…….The annual Village Bowls was going to be held in February but is postponed
until March or April. We need more players for the village if you would like to take play

please Phone Liz or Alan. This is always a fun day specially when we win.
I’m loving the new lawn contractor, never seen the lawns looking so neat he even weed

eats around the trees and shrubs and finishes all in a day. 
Hope you are all happy with him.

KATH



MARCH UPCOMING EVENTS 



Happy Hour Sunday 6th 4pm
St Pats Day 17th

Bowls (March or April)
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RIDDLE ME THIS! 
(answers)

1 . Bookkeeper          2 . A map


